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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1032


	Bill #:
	HB 214 GA


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Workers' compensation benefits for firefighters


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Steve Riggs


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Local governments, including their professional fire and EMS personnel


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 214 GA creates a new section of KRS Chapter 95A.  The proposal establishes various definitions, including those for “scheduled overtime” and “unscheduled overtime.”  With respect to a professional firefighter or emergency medical services personnel (both of which are also defined in the measure), the bill requires that scheduled overtime, at the overtime pay rate, be included in the calculation of the average weekly wage, pursuant to KRS 342.140, for workers’ compensation benefits only.  Unscheduled overtime hours must be included in the calculation of the average weekly wage, pursuant to KRS 342.140, at the employee’s regular rate of pay.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 214 GA on local governments is expected to be a minimal increase in expenditures by local governments.  Under the provisions of the bill, workers’ compensation benefits, specifically indemnity benefits, paid out by insurance agencies would increase.  As a result, workers’ compensation insurance costs to local governments would likely increase.  
Analysis by the Kentucky League of Cities (KLC) shows that the indemnity paid out will increase by 12-13%.  This will result in an increase to local governments’ expenditures for insurance premiums.  The exact amount by which local government expenditures will increase is undetermined.  However, KLC expects the increase to local government expenditures to be minimal, although it will vary based on the number of firefighters and their experience.  The Kentucky Association of Counties believes there will be minimal impact to counties since most firefighters are volunteer firefighters.
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